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September 2019 

CONGRATULATIONS GOLD DUCK RECIPIENTS! 
 

3RD QUARTER—2019 
 
 

 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
     
 

    
   Tim Allenbaugh     Aaron Olsen      Kyle Spangler 
   Construction Project Mgr.  Landscape Planning Assoc.  Trades Maint Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rod Madison      Dan Lavelle      Aaron Maxwell    Craig Aldrich 
Trades Maint Coordinator  Grounds Maint Worker  Grounds Maint Worker  Custodian 

Welcome new employees! 
 

Luke Helm, Owners Rep………………………………………………………………………………………….8/26/19 
Joanie O’Brien, Co-Gen Engineer………………………………………………………………………………..8/28/19 
Rex Manu, Trades Maint. Worker……………………………………………………………………………….8/30/19 
Madeline Bolt, Grounds Maint. Worker…………………………………………………………………………8/26/19 
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PAC-12 Facilities Consortium at UO 
With representatives from all but three institutions, the 2 day event was packed with 

great information, tools, and networking. 
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The beautification of the Quonset Hut continues with some photos of projects CPFM has worked on. 

In response to the email below, Facilities Services came to the rescue! 
 
I am writing to you all to seek input and support to address what I consider blight in the area of the of the Millrace where are stu-
dents walk to either go to Autzen Stadium, exercise, or use this as a path to Duck Village.  During the football season this is a heavi-
ly travelled path.  The train trestle going over the path is concrete and covered in graffiti.  It sends an exceptionally bad message to 
our students and their families who regularly travel this area.  Attached are photos depicting how bad this area has become.  I am 
asking for your assistance and direction as to who can support cleaning up this mess.  Captain Morris will be taking the lead on our 
end but the cleanup piece is out of our wheel house and I am sure not University property understanding we are stuck with it.  All 
advice is appreciated. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Matthew E. Carmichael 
Chief of Police 
University of Oregon Police Department 
 
 
    BEFORE                AFTER          
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On August 1, Emily Eng 
from Campus Planning, 
did have her baby—Reece 
Young McArthur came in 
to the world at 7 lbs., 11 
oz., 21” long. Big sister 
Keira is his biggest fan. 
He’s gorgeous!  
CONGRATULATIONS! 

Fantastic work 
by CPFM 
Grounds 
Crew, outside 
the Ford 
Alumni Center 
and Johnson 
Hall. 

Below are some photos, submitted by Dave Harris, of a recent tunnel rescue drill performed by the Eugene-Springfield Fire Depart-
ment Rescue Team.  It was a great opportunity to speak with them about some of the hazards found in the tunnels, both seen and 
unseen.  Apparently they had not been in the tunnels before and according to the battalion chief, it really opened their eyes to the 
difficulties and obstacles they may encounter while trying to perform an extraction.  Dave says “As someone who is in the tunnels 
daily, my opinion is that it was definitely time well spent.” 
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DIVERSITY RELATED EVENTS 
September 2019 

 

Through September 20th, daily 8am-5:30pm: Murshed Summer – Student Artist in our Galleries, EMU Adell 

McMillan Gallery (artist born and raised in Sana’a, Yemen unpacking layers of trauma) 

 

- Friday, September 6, 9am-5pm: Diversity STEMposium, Room 150 Columbia Hall 

Three scientific researchers will discuss their research & issues related to diversity, equity, & inclusion 

Science, power, and activism in the age of #MeToo 

Representation matters: an Inupiaq journey from Qikiktagruq to academia 

A logic of diversity: applying virological concepts to solve social problems 

 

- September 7, 2019–January 19, 2020: Blake Little – Photographs from the Gay Rodeo, Museum of Natural 

and Cultural History (free with UO ID) 

 

- Thursday, 12 September, 6pm: Reflections on Stonewall at 50, MNCH (free with UO ID) 

(UO professor and vice provost Ellen Herman discusses Stonewall & other turning points in LGBTQ history) 

 

This photo shows Katie Staton, the new Mnay Nations Longhouse Steward. She 

visited the Diversity Night Forum at the Lilis key box. Graveyard and swing 

shift  really enjoyed her visit. Stormi Vivian (in red) also spoke about growing 

up in Los Angeles and attending school in Nevada.  Photo provided by Susan 

Anderson. 

 

Our next diversity open forum will be on Thursday, September 5th at 

11AM & 10PM. There will be snacks & drinks at both meetings. 

 

Some pics from the Museum of Natural & Cultural History tour that occurred on August 1,2019. Jane Bru-

baker reported that the trip was wonderful and for many, a first time visit to the museum. 

https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/murshed_summer_student_artists_in_our_galleries#.XU26z-hKiUk
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/diversity_stemposium#.XU24h-hKiUk
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/blake_little_photographs_from_the_gay_rodeo#.XU27guhKiUk
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/reflections_on_stonewall_at_50#.XU26FuhKiUk
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From: Ruth Warwick <warwick@ohsu.edu> 
Sent: Friday, August 16, 2019 8:48 AM 
To: CPFM Work Control Center <workcontrolcenter@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: RE: CPFM Work Order Status 
 
Who is Kevin Bloom's supervisor. He was really helpful and wonderful to work with. We would like to send in a thank you. 
Thanks 
Ruth 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  
From: Matt Carmichael <Matt.Carmichael@uopd.org>  
Sent: Wednesday, August 14, 2019 1:28 PM 
To: Mike Harwood <maharwoo@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: Andre Le Duc <leduc@uoregon.edu>; Jeff Butler <jbutler8@uoregon.edu>; Kevin Farthing <kfarthin@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: RE: thank you thank you thank you 

Mike, 
 
The train trestle off of Mill Race looks wonderful.  This is a big deal for our duck families and removes long standing blight.  Your 
team is Rockstar!!! 
 
Thank you all.  Great work.  Made an automatic huge improvement to the area.   
 
Matthew E. Carmichael 
Chief of Police 
University of Oregon Police Department 
2141 East 15th, Eugene Oregon 97403 
Officer: 541-346-8560 
Cell:  541-915-3248 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  
 

KUDOS KORNER 

mailto:warwick@ohsu.edu
mailto:workcontrolcenter@uoregon.edu
mailto:Matt.Carmichael@uopd.org
mailto:maharwoo@uoregon.edu
mailto:leduc@uoregon.edu
mailto:jbutler8@uoregon.edu
mailto:kfarthin@uoregon.edu
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6  7 
First Home Football 
Game v. Nevada 
  
4:30PM  GO DUCKS! 
 
(click on calendar be-
low for full schedule) 

8 9 10 11 12 13 Chinese 

Moon Festival 

14 

15 

 

16Mexican 

Independence Day 
 
 

17 18 19 

 

20 21Oktober Fest 

begins through 10/6 
 

22 23 
Autumnal  
Equinox 

24 
UO Early Arrival: 
Veterans Students 
Welcome 
 
Grad Student  
Orientation 

25 

UO Early Arrival: 
Non-traditional 
Students Welcome 

26 
 

27UNPACK 

THE QUACK!!!! 
 
 

28 
UO Convocation 
And Flock Party 

29 
We are Oregon  
Pep Rally 

30Rosh  

Hashanah Jewish 
New Year  - 5779 
 

 
    

        

Payroll Cut Off 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx 

Pay Day 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx

